Moville Chamber of Commerce

Moville United Methodist Church

December 8, 2015
Opening prayer was given by Pastor Ed Frank.

Chris Countryman thanked the caterers for the meal. 

Old Business: 

Lisa Fouts gave the Treasurer’s Report. There is a balance of $7,220.15 before today’s meals are paid. 

Minutes of the last meeting are available at www.visitmoville.com or by contacting Lisa Fouts.

School News: Superintendent Glackin announced the school held Safe Training for K-12 and will be running regular drills to practice. Staff will be trained in January. NHS inducted 12 new members in December. Varsity Quiz Bowl team ended the season 2-2 and the JV team was conference champs. Old school uniforms are available for sale, just contact the school. 

Moville News: Street cleaning has been done. Jim Fisher encouraged everyone to thank retiring council members, Russ Spotts and Al Wingert, for their service. 

MCDAI: Bret Peterson remodeled space in the grocery store building for a tax accountant, Joni Palmer, who will be opening her office soon.

New Business:

Santa Day: December 12 – pancakes from 8-11 a.m., Santa from 9-11 a.m. Masons and Chamber (pays for the supplies) and the proceeds benefit the Community Basket. 

Quiltin’ Bee: Leslie Walker and Joan Sadler reported last year there were 124 participants. The event netted $10,835.17 for patient assistance at the June E. Nylen Cancer Center. Organizers are looking for items for the goodie bags and welcome sponsorships.

Festival of Trees continues through the month of December at the library. 

Chris Countryman announced that Chamber elections will be held at the January meeting and individuals interested in holding an office please contact the Chamber Board. 

The Woodbury Central Middle School choir and show choir performed at the end of the meeting. 

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, January 12, 2016 at the Methodist Church.

Today’s Meal Attendance: 29 + 33 WC students

